THE FIFTY-FIRST ANNUAL MEETING

OF THE

NEW BRUNSWICK

AUXILIARY BIBLE SOCIETY,

WAS HELD IN THE

HALL OF THE MECHANICS' INSTITUTE,

ON FRIDAY EVENING, Jan. 6th, 1871.

LeBARON BOTSFORD, Esq., M. D., President, in the Chair.

The evening being very unfavorable the attendance was much smaller than usual. The Meeting was opened by singing a Hymn. Mr. Chaloner presided at the Organ. After which Rev. Mr. Schofield read the 19th Psalm, and offered prayer.

The President addressed the Meeting, speaking of the wondrous triumphs of the Bible. He then called on Mr. Russell, Travelling Agent, to read the Annual Report of the New Brunswick Auxiliary.

The following Resolutions were moved, seconded and carried unanimously:

Moved by James McMillan, Esq., seconded by William Peters, Esq.:

"That the Report, an abstract of which has been read, be received, and printed under the direction of the Committee, and that the following gentlemen (see list on 2nd page) constitute the Committee for the ensuing year."

Moved by Rev. S. G. Dodd, seconded by Rev. Mr. Pope:

"That this Meeting desires to express its thankfulness to the Father of all mercies, for the success that has attended the operation of the Bible Society in so many lands."